To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Thomas Memorial Library Dilemma 
Date:
July 17, 2012

How much money do you spend on a building that may be largely replaced in two years?   
If citizens do not approve a bond issue for the library,  how much to you put into a library building that has been moved three times and that has had six additions over the years? 

The library and the library property need immediate work.  The porch of the old library has failing railings, the main front doors are rusting away causing a safety hazard,  the main walkway needs repairs, paint is peeling off the connector building on a daily basis and the Holman Road house is becoming a safety concern.  These are only top of the list problems and there are additional  issues with the front columns, the front steps and landing, rotting wood throughout, casement windows that no longer open, wheelchair lifts that vibrate so much that folks are scared to ride them and dozens of other items including code violations that were identified in the 2009 report. 

Last year $50,000 was authorized for maintenance to try to keep the building from falling apart between now and 2014. There is $36,000 remaining in the building maintenance account.  Fixing rotting wood alone could take all of this money but the rotting wood does not immediately directly impact safety. 
Library Director Jay Scherma, Facilities Manager Greg Marles and I met today to review what should be done to keep the main buildings safe and habitable, to review the status of the Holman Road house and to ensure that no money is wasted.  
We agreed that we should move forward immediately with the safety improvements to the railings and doors at a cost not to exceed $6,000.  We should set aside $3,000 for repairs to the walkways and for spot painting. This leaves $27,000.

We also recommend that the council authorize the demolition of the Holman Road house.  It needs too much money to render habitable once again and does not have the load requirements nor the accessibility requirements for a temporary use during a construction period. The cost to demolish the building and to properly dispose of all material is estimated at $15,000.   We will request the authorization at the August 13, 2012 town council meeting.

The balance of $12,000 is proposed to remain in the account for emergency repairs etc. 

